“The federal government must enforce the laws already on the books to gain control of our country’s illegal immigration problem.  In order for employer’s to comply with these laws they need the necessary tools to be able identify illegal immigrants seeking employment.  This court ruling not only hinders our country’s ability to enforce our current immigration laws, but will be detrimental to responsible law abiding businesses that want to be in compliance,” said Heller.     

